
	Minutes of DIGS Meeting, Tuesday 14th January 2020 at
Dorset Wildlife Trust, Brooklands Farm, Forston


	Present: Andy Bradley, Ian Hacker, Richard Hallett, Alan Holiday, Geoff Pettifer, Pat Snelgrove, Roger Snelgrove, 


	1.
	Apologies for absence: Jeremy Cranmer, Kelvin Huff, Charles Jackson, David Price, Paul Ramsden, Rhiannon Rogers, Geoff Rowland, Jo Thomas, Ruth and Martin Warden.

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting (12.11.19) and matters arising: Minutes taken as read.
Matters arising:
6a. Pat and Roger Snelgrove reported on the talk by Denys Brunsden on 14.11.19 with reference to the recent developments on coastal protection at West Bay and was concerned about the introduction of ‘foreign’ rock (granodiorite from the West of Scotland) onto the Jurassic Coast. AH said that he had found pieces of granodiorite on the beach below East Cliff during visits after the work was completed. Denys also wondered how secure the beach was as storm waves could remove the shingle exposing the rock armour core because the harbour breakwaters had not been extended. 
   

	3.
	Financial update: Lloyds account £435.15 Nationwide account £3363.11

	4. 
	Recent happenings:
a) DGAG lectures: 13.11.19, 11.12.19 and 8.1.20. AH commented on how good a program of lectures they have been and particularly enjoyed the January one on offshore windfarm civil engineering by David Shiston. 
b) AH commented on recent DGAG events, annual dinner, Christmas Workshop and AGM


	5.
	Sites and Conservation:
(a)  RS reported back on work carried out at Hardown Hill on 18.11.19 and 25.11.19 and the site is now in good condition after work on the western and eastern exposures despite poor weather on one of the sessions.  
(b)  RS also reported on work at Wanderwell and also commented on the lack of response from Dorset Countryside about the condition of the access at the Valley Road entrance (railing damage) 
(c) Poxwell. AH contacted Jonny Russell (landowner) with reference to siting an information board by the lime kiln next to the bridleway and Mr. Russell was happy for this to happen and would like it mounted on a stone plinth. AH is following up on the similar plinth at Portesham Farm and it is hoped that expertise within the DIGS group and the stone available at Poxwell will enable this to acted on. There was also discussion about fencing off the lime kiln so that cattle couldn’t damage the lime kiln or the information board.  
(d)  Rodwell Cutting. There had been successful conservation sessions at the Rodwell Cutting on 14.11.19 an 11.12.19 with vegetation clearance and creating better exposure of the clavellate horizon. GP has written a report on developments at the Rodwell Cutting for the DGAG spring newsletter due out in March / April.
(e)  Crookhill Brick pit: AH has been in touch with Lyn Cooch in connection with further work at Crookhill. She said that the permission has run out and a further one is needed for future work. GP will liaise with Lyn and coordinate any activity while AH is not available (holiday!).
(f) The visit to Todber on 6.12.19 proved to be very successful and the Birds Quarry site is now particularly impressive following work by the new owners with the likely intention that it will be a light industrial site similar to Horn Park (this is supposition on the part of AH!). 
e) Program for the next two months. Rodwell Cutting: Sessions are planned for Monday 27.1.20 and Tuesday 4.2.20. Please contact GP is you are able to help. (geoff.pettifer@gmail.com ). A session is planned for Portesham Farm on Wednesday 18.3.20, 10.30. It was considered that the very wet conditions at this time of year is not conducive to a lot of conservation work (or even meetings)!  

	6. 
	Future Events
a) DGAG lecture 12.2.20. Professor Rory Mortimer, From South Georgia to the South Downs.
b) DGAG Lecture 11.3.20, The surface of Mars: ancient and modern processes on the Red Planet. Joel Davis NHM.
c) [bookmark: _GoBack]DGAG Lecture 8.4.20. Carbonate Concretions in the Jurassic Coast. Professor Jim Marshall, Liverpool University.

	7.
	Any other business: 
a) Suggestions for Geo-week 9th -17th May 2020. If members of the group have ideas on how we can encourage members of public can engage with us on matters of geological conservation and improving geological knowledge please let us know. One suggestion was a guided walk round part of Weymouth to include the Rodwell Trail.
Meeting closed 8.20 p.m. 

	
	        Date of next meeting: Tuesday 17th March 2020@ 7p.m.

I hope these are an accurate record of the meeting but it difficult to chair the meeting and minute it! AH


 

